
KIDDERMINSTER HIGH SCHOOL

O.G.A.  NEWSLETTER 2023

Future Events

2023 AGM and Lunch: Saturday October 7th 2023. St. George’s Annexe, 
Radford Avenue, Kidderminster, DY10 2ES

Autumn informal meeting: Wednesday 1st November 2023. Morrisons 
Coffee Shop, Green Street, Kidderminster, DY10 1AZ

O.G.A. Contact Information

• Website - www.khsoldgirls.org.uk

• O.G.A.  websi te  Rosemarie  Morgan 
ramorgan@btinternet.com 

• Items for newsletter – Anne Budworth, 108, Park Lane, 

Kidderminster, DY11 6TB. budworthae@gmail.com
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From the Editor

Welcome to the 2023 K.H.S. O.G.A. newsletter. Thanks once again to the 
contributors for their varied contributions. I hope you find them interesting.

Please note that after a very long time I am changing my email address – it 
is now budworthae@gmail.com 

From the Chair

Dear Friends,

It has been my privilege to write ‘from the Chair’ for several 
years now. This is a very different letter to those of previous
years, but a necessary shift in emphasis.

For some time, the Committee of the O.G.A. has been 
considering how best to continue to run the Association. 
Attendances at events have declined markedly over recent 
years: events we ran before COVID were only viable with 
the support of family and friends and last year’s A.G.M. only
attracted 15 members in total.

Following feedback from a recent A.G.M. we have organised
informal ‘get togethers ‘ over coffee, but these have not 
been well attended – less than 10 members at each event so
far.
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Another issue is that despite requests at every A.G.M., we 
have had no new committee members come forward for 
nearly ten years.

This broad issue has been brought into a sharper focus in 
recent weeks. On a personal level my husband and I are 
planning both to downsize and move out of the area nearer 
to family, hopefully over the next year. Out of fairness to 
everyone, I will therefore be resigning as Chair at the 
A.G.M., and not seeking re—election. None of the current 
committee wish to take over this role, so a new Chair is 
needed.

Furthermore, Margaret’s term as Treasurer comes to an end
at this A.G.M. She has decided, after many years loyal 
service, that she does wish to step down from this post, but
would be prepared to stay on for another year provided that
an Assistant Treasurer could be appointed for 2023-2024, 
who would be prepared to take the role on fully from 
October 2024.

These posts must be filled for the Association to continue. 
If no-one comes forward we will have no alternative but to 
ask the A.G.M. to agree that we begin the process of 
winding up the O.G.A. The forthcoming A.G.M. will therefore
largely be devoted to discussing the future.

Please come and share your views and ideas as to the way 
forward. We have included a feedback form with this 
newsletter, and it would be most helpful if you could 
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complete and return it so that we are aware of the views of 
the members. Nominations for the roles outlined above can 
be made on the form, or at the A.G.M.

(Please ensure that your nominee is prepared to stand for 
election before nominating them.)

It has been a real privilege to serve as Chair of the O.G.A., 
and I look forward to seeing as many of you as possible at 
the A.G.M.

Rosemarie Morgan

A.G.M. and Lunch 2023

Following the A.G.M. last year, the committee have decided to stick with the
same format for this year.

So, the A.G.M. and lunch will be on Saturday 7th October 2023 and will be 
held again in St George’s Church Annexe, DY10 2ES. A sandwich lunch 
will be provided. Items from the Association’s archive  will be available to be 
view.

Places should be booked using the booking form at the end of this 
newsletter. The cost will be £12.50 per person to include lunch and 
tea/coffee.

The audited accounts for the O.G.A. will be available at the meeting and will
be uploaded to the website in due course.

Please see booking form at the end of this newsletter for full details.

…...
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Thank you Gloria Phillips for the following report of the 2022 A.G.M. and 
Lunch.

This year a smaller than usual group of members gathered at St. George’s 
Church annexe for our A.G.M. The venue had been recently redecorated and
members appreciated its bright, cheerful look. Members had the opportunity 
to chat over coffee and biscuits and to look at the archive material supplied 
by Rosemarie and Anne.

The meeting opened as usual by remembering in silence those former 
students and staff who had passed away during the year. Reports followed 
from the Treasurer and the Flower Fund Secretary. Although Rosemarie and 
Elisabeth have stepped down from this duty, cards and tokens were still sent 
out to many old girls at Christmas, and several pieces of correspondence 
expressing the recipients’ thanks showed how much this gesture is still 
appreciated.

The legacies from Miss Bedford and Sheila Garlick were discussed and the 
meeting agreed that using the funds to support girls’ education in Africa 
would meet with both ladies’ approval. It was therefore decided to make a 
donation to Under Tree Schools, a charity with associations with 
Kidderminster, which runs a school in South Sudan for girls who would 
otherwise have no opportunity for education. Some former students of the 
school have now been able to progress to training for professions, such as 
teaching, nursing and government administration.

After the formal meeting we all enjoyed a buffet lunch, with many delicious 
treats including Indian snacks and scones with jam and cream.

We agreed that next year’s A.G.M. should also take place at St. George’s.
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Coffee at Morrisons - 16th November 2022

A group of seven of us met in Morrisons cafe for a cup of coffee in November 
2022. Not the most salubrious of meeting places but it was a pleasant way to 
while away a couple of hours. As always these occasions are full of  
conversations asking if anyone else remembers..... 

Does anyone else remember knicker inspection for rounders and netball......

Does anyone else remember Miss White and her bicycle.......

Did anyone else get a detention for clicking her pen.......

Did anyone else get bought navy blue knickers in the first year which still 
fitted when they left school.....

One of the old girls present was Diana Osborn who had travelled up from 
Kent combining the meeting with visiting several relatives still living around 
here. It was lovely to meet her and we hope she enjoyed her stay in the 
Midlands.

Future Meetings

Autumn informal meeting: Wednesday 1st November 2023. Morrisons 
Coffee Shop, Green Street, Kidderminster, DY10 1AZ. No booking required,
come and join us for a cup of tea or coffee. Who knows were the 
conversation will go this year……..
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In Memoriam

We have received details of the deaths of the following old girls. We have 
accepted the information in good faith but apologise for any inaccuracies 
that have occurred. 

Margaret White died on 10th October 2022 at Worcester Royal Hospital 
after a short illness. Her funeral was held at St George’s Church, 
Kidderminster.

Loree Napier died on 3rd December 2022 after a short illness.

Meriel Williams November 2022

Cynthia Rogers

Mary Smith (née Taylor)

Margaret Vaughan died on 13th July 2022.

Jennifer James (née Oakes) died on 15th January 2022

Monica Bashford – We were sorry to hear that Monica, a former 
committee member, was involved in a fatal accident along with her 
husband, on the main road by Ludlow in January 2023.

Sheila Lamb died in April 2023.

Anne Baylie (née McPherson) died September 2021. After leaving school 
she went to Nottingham University and then settled in London. Her name is 
on the Honours board in the Oldfield Hall.

Olive Harris (née Howells) died on 2nd August 2022.

Suzanne Giblin (née Walsh) died in April 2023. She had moved from 
Bradford to attend the Sixth Form at K.H.S.
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Diane Pheysey died on 11th April 2023. She continued to live in the 
Kidderminster area and was active in local politics. She was Head Girl but 
resigned to become Head of the newly formed Clent House.

Lucy Torrode died in August 2022 aged 99. She had been a teacher at a 
number of local schools, including K.H.S. where she taught History for a 
number of years. She lived locally and was a founder member of Wolverley 
and Cookley Historical Society.

Bridget O'Brien (née Cox) died at the end of 2021. 

Eileen Balmforth (née Evans,) died in July 2022 aged 94. She was at KHS
from 1941 until 1946 and transferred to KHS from King Edward School in 
Birmingham. 

Ruth Rudd died on 17th June 2023.

Dorothy Randall obituary

The news of Dorothy’s death was announced in the newsletter last year but 
since then, Brenda Zych has supplied the following obituary.

Mrs Dorothy Randle (née Harris) died on October 11th 2021 aged 92. 

A Kidderminster resident for most of her childhood and all her adult life, 
Dorothy attended K.H.S. throughout the war years and later became a keen
supporter of the O.G.A.

Her funeral was held at Milton Hall Baptist Church and was attended by 
Rosemary Morgan and Rosemarie Moore, representing K.H.S. O.G.A. and 
several other Old Girls. 
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News of Old Girls 

Barbara Palmer (née Williams), currently living in America has had several 
phone conversations with Rosemarie. She is visiting the UK for several 
months this year and is hoping to attend the A.G.M. She joined K.H.S. in 
1953 and remained until 1957. She remembers her friends, Eileen 
Millington, Angela Neal, May Wilcock, Ruth Taylor, Jillian Rath and Jill 
Jarvis. I wonder where they are now.

…...

Following the success of the platinum Jubilee Street Party in Roden Avenue, 
Kidderminster last year, the residents organised a second party to celebrate 
the coronation of King Charles III. Rosemarie Moore tells us more…

After last year’s Street Party to celebrate the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee, we 
did not realise how soon we would be planning the next party to celebrate the
Coronation of King Charles lll.

The usual committee met and decided that as most people would wish to 
view the proceedings on the Saturday of the Coronation we would therefore 
hold our party on Sunday May 7th.

Arrangements were made to close the road from 10.00am to 10.00pm with 
the party commencing at 2.00pm. Each household to cater for themselves.

Nearly everyone in the Avenue joined in with, relatives and friends and 
enjoyed many games including the usual tug o’ war and Quiz.

Dancing in the Avenue was the highlight for some who would have danced 
late into the night, but sadly all good things have to come to an end and the 
road was re-opened at 10.00pm.

Once again it was lovely to meet up with families friends and neighbours to 
celebrate the occasion.
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Gloria Phillips has sent the following most interesting account of her 
activities at The Rose Theatre Kidderminster.

Behind the scenes at The Rose Theatre

I have always loved the theatre. As a young child, I was occasionally taken to
the Kidderminster Playhouse, to see the pantomime or the touring ballet. 
After joining K.H.S., my theatre experience widened, with school trips to 
Shakespeare plays at Stratford-upon-Avon and Birmingham and later to 
many different plays while at the University of Sheffield, but, whatever I saw 
at the theatre, much as I enjoyed the plays, I really loved the set designs.

My family and I have attended many excellent plays at The Rose Theatre, 
being lucky enough to live only a short walk away. However, 42 years of 
teaching left me with no time to become actively involved in theatre.

I had always intended to visit The Rose on their annual Open Day, but 
somehow missed it, so when the event was reinstated following the 
lockdowns I was determined to go. We thoroughly enjoyed our tour, 
marvelling at the vast array of costumes and props and how carefully they are
stored. I had thought that if they were looking for volunteers I might ask to do 
props, but then I met Sally, a vivacious redhead who paints the sets. I asked 
so many questions that she saw that I was interested and convinced me that I
was up to doing the job and that’s how I came to join the set crew at The 
Rose.

The first play I worked on was the Victorian thriller ‘Gaslight’. The set involved
a lot of panelling to be painted dark brown, a suitably easy job for a novice. 
The tricky bit was that we also had to paint flock wallpaper! The walls were 
initially painted red and then we used a stencilling technique to produce the 
motifs. It was fun researching a suitable motif on the internet, from this we 
produced a stencil and the raised effect was applied with a damp sponge. 
The finished effect under the lightning looked extremely realistic.
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The next production was ‘The Secret Garden’ and for this we used a very 
simple set of free-standing pieces that were turned around to represent the 
inside and outside of the house. For this I learned to paint a brick effect, 
mottled with lichen on the outside.

Since then I have learned many techniques and helped to produce different 
special effects including terracotta tiling for ‘Going Straight’, a play set in 
Spain, and many different wood effects for flooring. Sally and I have a good 
system for this: I paint the base colour in strips using a long-handled roller 
and she applies the finishing effects.

We spend a varying amount of time at the theatre, usually a couple of 
mornings a week, but more if necessary as a production draws near. There is
always a lot of fun and joking with the build crew, who work extremely hard to
create the sets.

If you have time to spare, the theatre is a very friendly community that always
welcomes volunteers. There many roles you could try, including sound and 
lighting, box office, front of house, bar and many more. And, of course, it is 
very satisfying to sit in the audience of a production, knowing that you have 
played a small part in making it happen.

…...

Over the last year I have bumped into several Old Girls in various places at 
various times:

I was at Hayley’s Kitchen at Hartlebury Castle last September enjoying 
afternoon tea with some friends I volunteer with at the Coffee Shop at 
Kidderminster Hospital. There weren’t many other customers at the time but a
lady at one of the other tables kept looking in our direction and eventually 
came over remarking “You are Chris aren’t you?” to one of the other people I 
was there with. It turned out to be Sue Bell (née Cook) who had been at 
school with Chris Titley, the volunteer co-ordinator for the Coffee Shop since 
they were 7.
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Sometimes you bump into old girls in the most unexpected circumstances. I 
was watching the New Years Day Morris Dancing at the Eagle and Spur in 
Cookley when someone came up to me and asked if I recognised her – it was
Jayne Everett, a fellow 1967 starter...…

Gill Rowe, who started at K.H.S. in 1954 is another old girl I bump into at odd 
times. Pre-pandemic she and a group of friends were Monday morning 
regulars at the League of Friends Coffee Shop in Kidderminster Hospital. 
Lately I have seen her in the restaurant at De Beers Garden Centre. I wonder
where we will meet next.

…...

1967 starters – a group of us who started at K.H.S. in 1967 continue to meet 
at The Running Horse at Bewdley at regular intervals. Usually there are eight 
of us but we were lucky to be joined a couple of weeks ago by Chris Goggin 
(née Brook) who was visiting her mother in Stourport while here from 
America. 

……

I know of at least two other groups of Old Girls who meet up at regular 
intervals. Long may they continue!

O.G.A. Archive

The items in the O.G.A. archive are still being sorted and catalogued. Items 
include school magazines, newsletters, school log books, committee minutes 
books, photographs, press cuttings and various items of school uniform. They
will, eventually be donated to The Hive in Worcester.

Old Girls’ in the Media

Does the Old Carolian newsletter count as the media? Last summer I was 
asked to write something for the Old Carolian newsletter by it’s editor Norman
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Broadfield – the piece below is what I wrote, with apologies to anyone who 
has already read it in the other newsletter.

1967

Many famous (and infamous) events occurred in 1967. Wikipedia ( how did 
we manage without Wikipedia) informs us that Milton Keynes was founded 
as a new town, the first North Sea gas was pumped ashore, Torrey Canyon
ran aground of the coast of Cornwall, Expo 67 took place in Montreal and 
Harold Wilson started the process that enabled Britain to join the European 
Economic Community. 

In the same year much happened in the world of entertainment: Puppet on 
a string won the Eurovision Song Contest, Elvis Presley married Priscilla 
Beaulieu, the BBC broadcast its first programme in colour and a number of 
now famous bands released their first albums – Grateful Dead, Pink Floyd 
and Fleetwood Mac amongst them. Not forgetting the Beatles releases of 
Sgt. Peppers Lonely Hearts Club Band and Magical Mystery Tour. 

Several space flights (Lunar Orbiter 3, Marriner 5 and the first Saturn 5 
rocket were launched.

Nick Clegg, Kurt Cobain, Tim Vine, Nicole Kidman and Michael Gove were 
born while Donald Campbell, Vivien Leigh and Brian Epstein sadly died 
during the year.

Wikipedia, for some reason, fails to mention that 1967 was the year I 
started at Kidderminster High School as a very quiet, shy eleven year old. I 
was in form 111H and my form tutor was Mrs Crossland, who in her youth 
had been a suffragette.

The school magazine for that year lists other events not known to 
Wikipedia:

 Prize giving on November 11th was an exceptionally damp day. The 
speaker at the event was Mr John English from the Midlands’ Arts Centre 

13



for Young People. His amusing speech was about how to spend one’s 
leisure time.

 Theatre trips went to Birmingham, Stratford and Coventry, while others 
went on Field Trips.

 A French Exchange group went to Digne in southern France.
 The choirs and musical groups took part in events such as Kidderminster

Schools’ Music Festival and the Eisteddfod in Llangollen. It was noted 
that they would appreciate more support from the Senior School.

 On October 13th, a joint meeting of parents from K.H.S. and King Charles 
met the Count Education Officer to discuss the future of education in the 
Kidderminster area.

 The Netball and Hockey teams had another successful year.
 The school houses, Chad, Clare, Cynibert, Clent, Caldwell and Cobham all 

had successful years planning a variety of activities.
 The library gained over 200 new books which caused a bit of a problem 

with shelf space.
 At the end of the magazine there is a long list of marriages of former 

pupils and also birth announcements. Sadly, the only family events listed 
in the current Old Girls newsletters are deaths of past pupils.

The only question remaining following these musings is “How can all these 
things have happened so long ago?”

Legacy Update

Following agreement at the 2022 A.G.M. the legacies received by the 
O.G.A. from Miss Bedford and Sheila Garlick have now been sent to the 
Under Tree Schools charity who have sent their grateful thanks for our gift.
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Found on Facebook

Heather Hinton has unearthed interesting articles about both Miss Chalk and 
Miss Renwick.

The following piece about Miss Chalk is a summary of the chapter about her 
from the book “Characters of Kidderminster” by Ken Tomkinson published in 
1977.

Some old girls have wondered just how long Miss Chalk taught at KHS, here 
are just a few of the highlights of maybe this most interesting of our teachers. 
She was born in 1910, the eldest of her family, her father was both a stock 
broker and a parson and one of her siblings became a missionary in 
Bangladesh. Her unconventional upbringing probably formed her unique 
character which made her so memorable. She taught at KHS from 1939 to 
1971. During the war years she was even sent with some girls to help 
farmers with fruit picking. Once the war was over, she resumed her visits to 
France and also taking groups of students. She enjoyed drama and was part 
of the Nonentities and was also a member of the Choral Society. It was partly
due to these outside commitments that she eventually passed on the mantel 
of being head of modern languages which she had held since 1939 to Miss 
Baker. Her famous 'sit up and beg' bicycle, she had purchased second hand 
in 1929, probably pre war in origin, was only parted with when she and it 
became unsafe to ride on the road (her description not mine), it is now in 
Hartlebury Museum. 

…...

Heather followed this up with a summary from an article Miss Renwick wrote 
which she accidentality found in Kidderminster Library whilst looking for 
something entirely different!

Miss Renwick first saw KHS in 1955 in February in the snow, that's when she 
fell in love with the school, her interview was successful and she started that 
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September. It was her first appointment as headmistress but the staff were 
very friendly to her. She was responsible for organising the Golden Jubilee of 
the school in 1962. The school was Commemorated in October 1912, hence 
when we had the Commemoration Service. Canon Sladen was Chairman of 
the Governors at the time so we held the service at St Marys, his church, I 
often wondered why we walked so far! She remembers that us girls were not 
always 'angelic' but the details have faded from her mind now, replaced by 
much happier ones, Christmas, the Toy Services, School Concerts etc. She 
recalls one fire practice when two girls were missing from roll call, they had 
seen a cat prowling around the guinea pig pen outside Bennett and they 
couldn’t possibly leave them! Miss Renwick also gives thanks not only to the 
teaching staff but also the support staff, caretakers and groundsmen etc (by 
experience at other schools often the forgotten people), in helping to ensure 
the smoothish running of the school. Surprisingly although she enjoyed 
meeting old girls who visited the school, she was a little frightened of the 
OGA??? But she soon adjusted and enjoyed their friendship. She says and I 
quote 'Gratias Hodie Agimus was a happy choice for the KHS school motto, 
there was a great deal to be thankful for in the life and traditions of this school
from 1912 to 1977'.

This is not from a book, just a document written by her kept in Kidderminster 
Library.

Any ex-pupil is welcome to join the Facebook Group which currently has 
nearly 500 members. 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/111380622234374

O.G.A. Flower Fund

The Flower Fund continues to receive donations and sent out gifts to Old 
Girls. 20 gift cards sent out at Christmas. Rosemarie Moore had offered to 
come back from retirement to deliver flowers locally in the run up to 
Christmas but sadly she was recovering from a hip operation at the time. 
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However, she did a sterling job writing cards and envelopes taken to her by 
Rosemarie and Anne.

The remainder of the year has been quiet for the Flower Fund but we will 
endeavour to send gifts to Old Girls in need.
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O.G.A. COMMITTEE  2022 – 23

Chairman Rosemarie Morgan (née Pitt)

Vice Chairman Anne Budworth (née Amies)

Treasurer Margaret Bazley (née Osborne)

Editor of Newsletter Anne Budworth (née Amies)

Website Rosemarie Morgan

Anne Budworth

(née Pitt)

(née Amies)

Minutes secretary Rosemarie Moore (née Brockway)

Flower Fund Vacant

Committee Judy Neale

Gloria Phillips

Sheila Kirk

Elisabeth Robinson

(née Beddoes)

(née Galloway)

(née Ryder)

(née Wrigglesworth)

Privacy Statement In the past you have given us your contact details so that we can send you
information about the Old Girls. These details are held on a password protected spreadsheet 
on a private computer. We hope that you will continue to allow us to contact you about the 
O.G.A. Your details will never be used for any other purpose and will not be given or sold to 
third parties.

If you no longer wish to receive communications from the Old Girls’, please contact Anne 
Budworth. 
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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE O.G.A. HELD IN
ST.GEORGE’S ANNEXE ON THE 1 st OCTOBER 2022.

Welcome: Rosemarie Morgan welcomed all the members of the 
O.G.A. to the A.G.M. It had been decided in 2021 to have a different 
format for the A.G.M. and so the meeting was held in St. George’s 
Church Annexe followed by a packed lunch from Morrison’s. This 
proved very popular and it was agreed by all members that it would be 
repeated in 2023.

In Memoriam: We remembered all those members who had died over 
the past two years: Ann Oakes (née Crowther), Jennifer James (née 
Oakes), Yvonne Lippitt (née Williams), Muriel Potter, Margaret Oakley 
(née Williams), Beryl Walker, Susan Hill, Clare Tromans (née Devitt), 
Jean Pycock (née Manson), Judith Knowles (née Bourne), Margaret 
Vaughan (née Goode), Lucy Torode (Teacher in 1950’s), Olive Harris 
(née Howells).

Present: Jill Bartlett, Margaret Bazley, Anne Budworth, Brenda 
Fathers, Sandra Hands, Jane King, Rosemarie Moore, Rosemarie 
Morgan, Pauline Pickersgill, Gloria Phillips, Paula Slater, Sue P. Smith,
Eileen Tasker, Brenda Zych.

Apologies: Sheila Kirk, Peggy Guest, Judy Neale, Elizabeth Watt, 
Shirley Keays, Elisabeth Robinson, Anne Hawthorne.

Matters arising: It was decided that Legacies left to the O.G.A. from 
Miss Bedford and Sheila Garlick should be used to further Girls’ 
Education. This money of £300 was donated to the Under Tree School 
which sponsored girls who otherwise would not receive any form of 
education.
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Treasurer’s Report: (full report on file). Margaret Bazley asked 
members who had not increased their standing order from £2 to £5 
annual subscription to please do so. The Flower Fund of £965.07 is 
now banked in the Lloyds current account. The account stands at 
£1,171.07 which includes the flower fund money. There is £2,078.20 
including interest of 21 pence in the Scottish Widows account.

Flower Fund Report: After many years, Rosemarie Moore and 
Elisabeth Robinson wished to relinquish the post of flower secretaries. 
The chairman thanked both of them and presented Rosemarie with a 
beautiful arrangement of flowers. As Elisabeth was unable to be at the 
meeting, flowers would be given to her at a later date. Rosemarie 
Morgan asked if anyone would be prepared to take over the position 
but no one was forthcoming.

Newsletter Report: Anne Budworth appealed for more contributions to
the newsletter and thanked all who had contributed to this year’s letter.

Chairman’s Report: (full report on file). Rosemarie Morgan thanked 
everyone for attending the meeting and said a lot had changed since 
we last met. Lockdown was fading into a memory. She mentioned that 
Dr. John Truss (Father of our present Prime Minister) had taught maths
at King Charles School 1977- 1979. We had lived through the death of 
Queen Elizabeth and experienced the accession of King Charles.

After the positive reaction to the previous year’s A.G.M. it was decided 
to repeat the format and although the tea boxes provided last year 
were no longer produced, she hoped the alternative buffet meal would 
provide something to suit everyone’s taste.

The numbers attending the A.G.M. were somewhat disappointing but 
financially we had broken even but if we wished to move forward, we, 
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as a committee would welcome suggestions if we are to keep the 
O.G.A. viable.

Rosemarie thanked all members of the committee for their hard work 
and support over the last year paying tribute to Anne (vice- chairman) 
who in unseen ways worked so hard.

Rosemarie thanked members for giving her the privilege of serving the 
O.G.A. as Chairman

Elections:

Chairman Rosemarie Morgan re-elected.

Vice Chairman Anne Budworth re-elected

Treasurer Margaret Bazley Margaret had another year to run so an 
election was not required.

Committee The committee was voted en-bloc (with no one else willing 
to put their names forward): Sheila Kirk, Rosemarie Moore, Elisabeth 
Robinson, Gloria Phillips, Judy Neale.

Programme for 2023: This is limited because of general uncertainty 
and falling numbers of the O.G.A.

October 1 st A.G.M. and lunch.

November Old Carolians Dinner.

As there was no other business the meeting closed followed by an 
informal discussion of the future of the O.G.A.
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K.H.S. O.G.A. Membership Renewal Form.

Annual Subscription (£5.00) £…………………….

Please send a separate cheque for membership. In the eventuality that the 
Association  folds it will be returned to you. 

Flower fund donation £……………………….

Please make cheques payable to K.H.S. O.G.A.

Name………………………………….……………………………………………

Address…….………………………………………………………………………

Post code…………………………...………….… Tel……………………………

Maiden Name……………………………………………..…………….………….

Years at K.H.S.……………………….............   Date of Birth…………………

My email address is……………………………………………………………….

I am willing/not willing to have notices of meetings and the newsletter sent to me 
by email.  

Please complete and return this form to Anne Budworth, 108 Park Lane, 
Kidderminster, DY11 6TB. 
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A.G.M. Booking form.

Saturday 7th October 2023

Programme of events

Venue: St George’s Church Annexe, Birmingham Road, Kidderminster, DY10 2ES.

11:00 Tea and coffee

11:30 A.G.M.

12:15 Lunch

14:00 Good bye 

 

If you would like to attend, at a cost of £12.50 per person, please fill in the booking 
form below. 

Name………………………………………………………………………………………..

Address…….……………………………………………………………………………….

Post code………………….…………...Tel………………………………..……………..

Maiden Name………….…………......Years at K.H.S.………..………………............. 

Date of Birth…………………….............Email address …………………..…………… 

I enclose cheque for £………………...........…. payable to K.H.S. O.G.A.

Please send cheques to Anne Budworth,108 Park Lane, Kidderminster, DY11 
6TB by 11th September 2023.
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KIDDERMINSTER HIGH SCHOOL OLD GIRL ASSOCIATION

A.G.M. 7th October 2023

Please complete the form below and either return it to us at the A.G.M. or send it in 
advance of the A.G.M. to Anne Budworth, 108 Park Lane, Kidderminster, DY11 6TB 
or budworthae@gmail.com

The information will be collated and discussed at the A.G.M.

I would be prepared to stand for election as :-

Chairman Yes     No

Assistant Treasurer Yes No

Committee Member Yes      No

I would like to nominate ………………………………………………………………………

As …………………………………………………………………………………………….…..

( I have confirmed with them that they are willing to stand )

Name ……………………………………………………………. Date ……………………….

Further comments
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